Complaint about the availability of RES for non-EC visitors - reply to UK resident

Dear [insert name],

VAT Retail Export Scheme 

Thank you for your letter of [insert date] about VAT refunds for overseas visitors.  

The retail export scheme allows overseas visitors to recover VAT incurred in the UK, and is available throughout the European Community.  HM Revenue and Customs has responsibility for setting the conditions, which must be met by retailers who operate the scheme.  Because the scheme is not compulsory, the decision to operate it is a commercial one that rests solely with the retailer.  

The scheme is only available to non-EC residents who purchase goods from participating retailers.  It is perceived by all Member States as providing a boost to tourism and to domestic trade by encouraging spending in the EC.  VAT refunds are not available to non-EC residents for goods and services that they consume whilst they are in the UK, so most visitors to this country do make some contribution to the tax collected by the Exchequer.  

I hope this reply helps to clarify the position regarding the availability of tax-free shopping in the UK.  

Yours sincerely, 

